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Overview Access Submit Claim Support

Members can now access 
real-time leave claim 
information, 24/7.
Click through the tabs above to see how members can:

Access the mobile-compatible portal 

Initiate a leave claim

Update claims and upload documents 

View claim correspondence

Track claim status and payments 

Access forms

Contact us for additional support

Search/Update Claim Forms



Overview Access Submit Claim

Access the Financial 
Protection member portal

Click steps below for a demo.

Search/Update Claim Forms Support

Go to myuhcfp.com

Click Sign In (or register new user)

Enter One Healthcare ID

View the homepage
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Protection member portal
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Click steps below for a demo.

Search/Update Claim Forms Support

Go to myuhcfp.com

Enter One Healthcare ID

View the homepage

Click Sign In (or register new user)

Access the Financial 
Protection member portal



Overview Access Submit Claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Search/Update Claim Forms Support

Go to myuhcfp.com

Click Sign In (or register new user)

View the homepage

Enter One Healthcare ID

Sign in using your One 
Healthcare ID and 
click Continue to enter 
your password.

Access the Financial 
Protection member portal



Overview Access Submit Claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Search/Update Claim Forms Support

Go to myuhcfp.com

Click Sign In (or register new user)

Enter One Healthcare ID

View the homepage

Access member 
details, group 
information, and 
navigate additional 
features.

Access the Financial 
Protection member portal



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Click Submit New Claim

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Select the Disability/Leave product

Click Submit New Claim

Select the 
Disability/Leave 
product tile from 
either the 
homepage or the 
New Claims 
Submission page.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Click Submit New Claim

From homepage

Select the 
Disability/Leave 
product tile.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Click Submit New Claim

From Claims page (Step 1) 

Click the Claims 
dropdown menu 
and select Claims 
Submission.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

Click Submit New Claim

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Select the 
Disability/Leave 
product tile.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Click Submit New Claim

Depending on how 
you selected the 
Disability/Leave 
product, click 
Submit New Claim 
from either the New 
Claim Submission 
page or the 
Disability/Leave 
Claims page.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Select claim type

Click Submit New Claim

Select the reason for 
the new leave claim. 

If for your own serious 
health condition, then 
select if the leave is 
associated with a 
disability claim from the 
dropdown menu.

If needed, hover over the 
information icons for 
explanations of the leave 
reasons.

Click Continue.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Enter required demographics

Click Submit New Claim

Verify the pre-filled 
demographics.
Enter your work
state, phone 
number, and, 
optionally, your HR 
representative 
information.

Click Save and 
Continue.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

Upload related documents

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Enter reason and dates

Click Submit New Claim

Select the leave reason 
and type, enter the 
requested dates, and 
complete your typical 
two-week work 
schedule.

Hover over the 
information icons for 
additional help.

Click Save and 
Continue.

Examples

Click below for 
examples.



Submit Claim

Examples of Reasons and Types

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Select if the leave is 
due to your own 
illness, injury, or 
pregnancy from the 
dropdown menu.

Then, depending on 
your selection, 
complete the new 
fields describing 
your medical 
condition or delivery 
information.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Own serious health condition

Examples of Reasons and Types



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Type the name of 
the family 
member, their 
relationship to 
you, and their date 
of birth.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types

Care for a family member



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Other

Continuous

Select if the leave 
is for a birth of a 
child, adoption, or 
placement of a 
foster child.

Then, depending 
on your selection, 
complete the new 
field to input the 
date of birth or 
placement.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types

Bonding



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Bonding

Continuous

Type the reason 
for taking a leave 
of absence.

Hover over the 
information icon 
for examples of 
leave reasons.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types

Other



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Enter dates for 
your last day of 
work, first full day 
out of work, and, if 
known, your 
expected return to 
work.

Complete your 
typical two-week 
work schedule.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Enter your first 
date of 
intermittent leave 
and complete your 
typical two-week 
work schedule.

Click Add Dates to 
report planned or 
already taken time 
away from work.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types

Intermittent



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Care for a family member

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Enter the date of 
your last full day 
of work and 
complete your 
typical two-week 
work schedule.

Click Add Dates to 
report your 
reduced work 
schedule.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types

Reduced work schedule



Submit ClaimAccess Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click examples below.

Own serious health condition

Intermittent

Reduced work schedule

Care for a family member

Bonding

Other

Continuous

Complete two 
additional sections 
prior to entering the 
leave reason and 
type.

Enter information 
regarding your 
employment, details 
of your medical 
condition and 
treatment, and 
report your income.

Return to Submit Claim directions

Associated with a disability claim

Examples of Reasons and Types



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Certify and submit

Upload related documents

Click Submit New Claim

Read the 
applicable Fraud 
Warning Notice, 
then click the 
checkbox to certify 
that the information 
you provided is 
accurate.

Click Submit.



Submit Claim

Initiate a leave claim

Access Search/Update Claim Forms SupportOverview

Click steps below for a demo.

Enter reason and dates

Certify and submit

Select the Disability/Leave product

Select claim type

Enter required demographics

From homepage

From Claims page (Step 1) 

From Claims page (Step 2) 

Upload related documents

Click Submit New Claim

As applicable, 
upload any leave 
related documents 
to the pending 
claim.



Search/Update Claim

Locate and update a 
submitted claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Forms SupportOverview

Go to Claims

View claims history

Update an existing claim

Paid leave claims



Search/Update Claim

Locate and update a 
submitted claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Forms SupportOverview

View claims history

Update an existing claim

Paid leave claims

Go to Claims Click the Claims 
dropdown menu and 
select My Claims.



Search/Update Claim

Locate and update a 
submitted claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Forms SupportOverview

Go to Claims

Update an existing claim

Paid leave claims

View claims history

Sort the list by 
clicking on the 
column headers.

Filter results to find 
specific criteria (i.e., 
“Approved” claim 
status or “FMLA” 
product type).



Search/Update Claim

Locate and update a 
submitted claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Forms SupportOverview

Go to Claims

View claims history

Paid leave claims

Update an existing claim

Upload related 
documents or report 
additional leave time 
for the claim.

See claim letters by 
clicking View 
Correspondence.



Search/Update Claim

Locate and update a 
submitted claim

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Forms SupportOverview

Go to Claims

View claims history

Update an existing claim

Paid leave claims

Additional features 
available to View 
Historical Payments 
or Manage Direct 
Deposit.



Forms

Access forms related to 
claims

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Search/Update Claim SupportOverview

Go to Forms

Search for forms



Forms

Access forms related to 
claims

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Search/Update Claim SupportOverview

Search for forms

Go to Forms



Forms

Access forms related to 
claims

Click steps below for a demo.

Access Submit Claim Search/Update Claim SupportOverview

Go to Forms

Search for forms

Select the category 
and product from 
the dropdown menus 
to display relevant 
forms.



Support

Contact us for additional 
claim, technology, or portal 
navigation support.
The toll-free numbers are listed under the
Contact Us top navigation tab.

Access Submit Claim Search/Update Claim FormsOverview
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